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The Permanent Mission of Brazil to the United Nations Office and

other Intemational Organizations in Geneva presents its compliments to the
Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights -

Secretariai ofthe Committee against Torture - and hás the honour to inform
the members ofthe Brazilian delegation to the 76 Session ofthe Committee
against Torture for the Committee's meeting on the 19th and 20 ofApril

2023.

HEAD OF DELEGATION
Mr. Silvio Luiz de Almeida, Minister of Human Rights and

Citizenship

MINISTRY OF HUMAN RIGHTS AND CITIZENSHIP
Ms. Isadora Brandão Araújo da Silva, National Secretary for the

Promotion and Protection ofHuman Rights
Ms. Ana Luisa Zago de Moraes, Director for the Defense of Human

Rights
Ms. Clara Martins Solon, Head ofthe Office for International Affairs

Mr. Ruy Felipe Fiquene Conde, Head ofthe Press Office

NATIONAL COUNCIL OF JUSTICE
Mr. Gabriel da Silveira Matos, Judge and S ecretary-General of the

National Council of Justice

NATIONAL COUNCIL OF THE PROSECUTION OFFICE
(PUBLIC MINISTRY)

Mr. André Epifanio Martins, member ofthe Commission on the Prison

System, Externai Oversight ofPolice Activities and Public Security



MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS
Ambassador Tovar da Silva Nunes, Permanent Representative of

Brazil to the United Nations Office and other Intemational Organizations in

Geneva

Mr. André Simas Magalhães, Minister-Counselor, Permanent Mission

ofBrazil to the UN in Geneva;
Mr. Wallace Medeiros de Melo Alves, Second-Secretary, Permanent

Mission ofBrazil to the UN in Geneva

Mr. Felipe Jacques Berger, Third-Secretary, Human Rights Legal
Cases Division, Department of Human Rights and Social Affairs, MFA

INTERPRETERS
Aline Garcia Morgan
Claudinei Nunes da Silva

The Permanent Mission of Brazil in Geneva avails itself of this

opportunity to renew to the Office ofthe United Nations High Commissioner
for Human Rights - Secretariai of the Committee against Torture - the

assurances of its highest consideration.

Geneva,Aprill3th2023.

Tothe
Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights

(OHCHR) and to the Committee against Torture
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